
November 5th, 2024  

  

Zeta Psi 

SUMC 411  

Center for Student Involvement & Leadership  

Tucson, AZ 85719-0017   

Dear ,   

The Greek Standards Board has received a complaint against Zeta Psi for allegedly violating The 

University of Arizona Residential Organization Policy. 

Policy Allegedly Violated  

The University of Arizona Student Organization Residential Facility Recognition Policy, Article 

III. Neighborhood Feedback Process, Section 2. Neighborhood Complaints, “…Neighbor 

complaints may also be referred to the Greek Standards Board and/or Dean of Students Office if 

the conduct alleged in the neighbor complaint potentially violates applicable university policy.” 

 

Nature of Complaint:   

The loud music went on from 10pm to approximately 11:30pm, when UAPD officers finally 

shut the party down. There was one officer there earlier, but he had to wait for backup before 

entering the fraternity property. There appeared to be four or five UAPD cars with officers that 

responded to the event. TPD came by around midnight when the party had finally been shut 

down. 

 

Next Steps:  

1. The Greek Standards Board requests a written explanation from Zeta Psi regarding the 

incident in question. The explanation is due to the Greek Standards Board email 

(gsb.chiefjustice@gmail.com) by Wednesday, November 20th, 2024, at noon.  

  

2. The hearing for your case is currently scheduled for 5:00 pm on Wednesday, November 

20th, 2024. The Board encourages you to bring persons whom you think would present 

relevant information regarding this matter. The hearing will take place in room 412 in the 

student union, across from the CSIL.  

  

3. As part of the forthcoming hearing, your chapter has the right to a fair process. Fair 

process rights are as follows:   

1. Right to be notified, in writing, of all charges.   

2. Right to present a response, including the calling of witnesses   

3. Right to question witnesses   

4. Right to be accompanied by an advisor for advisory purposes only, but not for 

representation   

5. Right to be notified, in writing, of all findings and sanctions imposed   



6. Right to appeal the decisions   

  

4. The Greek Standards Board will then conclude with a decision based on the information 

presented at the hearing. The Board will inform your chapter on its decision within two 

days of the hearing.   

  

5. If the chapter wishes to appeal the decision of the Board, you are required to do so in 

writing within ten days of the date on the decision letter.   

  

It is the intention of the Greek Standards Board to investigate all sides of the issue 

thoroughly, and to reach the most appropriate conclusion. If you have any questions about 

the process, please do not hesitate to contact me at gsb.chiefjustice@gmail.com.  

  

Interfraternally,   

  

  

Chief Justice   

Greek Standards Board  

 

 

 




